
47 Davies Crescent Gooseberry Hill 

Tel: 9293 2800  Fax: 9293 3425 

Email: admin@marysmnt.wa.edu..au  

www.marysmount.wa.edu.au 

Dear Parents,  

SEASON OF HOLY WEEK  

On Palm Sunday, we celebrate the first joy of the 
season where we celebrate Our Lord's triumphant 
entrance into Jerusalem when Jesus was welcomed 
by crowds worshiping him and laying down palm 
leaves before him. It also marks the beginning of 
Holy Week, with the greatest tragedy and sorrow of 
the year. 

Jesus' triumphant return to Jerusalem is only one side of the story. 

Throughout this week Jesus spends time in and around Jerusalem. He visits the Gentiles and spends time with 
them in the Temple then on the Wednesday he leaves for the Mount of Olives. It is here that Jesus foretells 
the Apostles the events of the next few days including his impending death. 

On Thursday he returns to Jerusalem, to share the Last Supper with His Apostles. He was subsequently 
arrested and tried that evening and was crucified at Calvary on Friday, outside the gates of Jerusalem. During 
this time of crucifixion Jesus endured great suffering. Too much for us to imagine. Jesus was buried that same 
day, and arose three days later, on Easter Sunday. 

At yesterday’s end of term mass, I spoke to the students at length about Holy Week and its significance to our 
faith. I encourage all our families to participate in the various events that occur in our Holy Family Parish and 
in your own parishes and celebrate this important part of the year. 

I know there are many families that will be travelling over the break and Easter eggs will be a big hit, however, 
please celebrate the real meaning of Easter with your families. 

I wish you all a safe and enjoyable break with your families and a very Happy and Holy Easter.  

THANK YOU 

I would also like to thank the staff for a wonderful term. We have had a very busy term with the staff giving up 
a lot of their own personal time to participate in various Professional Development and training sessions. We 
are very fortunate to have such a hard working staff with a total focus on our children. To all our parents and 
grandparents who have helped in any way throughout this term on class rosters, Breakfast in the Park, in the 
Adventure Playground, in the canteen or anywhere else in the school, I would like to say a big thank you to 
you all. Our culture and community spirit is built with your help and assistance.  

FOOD BANK  
Two weeks ago our Year 6 class were 
visited by Food Bank WA. The students 
were given a presentation on the work 
that Food Bank do in our community. Food 
Bank in WA. 

     ²Ƙŀǘ ƛǎ CƻƻŘ .ŀƴƪΚ 

Foodbank is Australia’s largest food relief organisation. It provides 60 million meals a year to over 2,400 
charities around the country. 

     ²Ƙƻ 5ƻŜǎ CƻƻŘ .ŀƴƪ ƘŜƭǇΚ 

¶ 51,300 West Australians every month of which 16,000 are children 

¶ 74% low income families in WA 

¶ Elderly and homeless in WA 

¶ School breakfast programs in WA 
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Holy Family Parish 

Parish Priest:  
CŀǘƘŜǊ !ƴǘƻƴȅ {ǳǊŜǎƘ 

Tel: 9293 1646 
Fax: 9293 0240 

 
Email:  

pp.kalamunda@perthcatholic.org.au 

Website: 

www.holyfamilykalamunda.org.au   

Parish Secretary:  
Louisa Sizer 

Email: 
kalamunda@perthcatholic.org.au 

IMPORTANT 
DATES 

¢ƘŜ Ŧǳƭƭ ¢ŜǊƳ tƭŀƴƴŜǊ Ŏŀƴ 
ōŜ ŦƻǳƴŘ ƻƴ ƻǳǊ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ 

ǿŜōǎƛǘŜΦ 
 

Mon 24 April 
Term 2 Starts 

Mass / ANZAC service 
@ 9.00am 

 
Tues 25 April 

School Closed. ANZAC 
Day Holiday 

 
Wed  26 April 

Life Ed Van Incursions 
(K-Y5) 

 
Fri 28 April 

School Closed. Pupil 
Free Day 

 
Sat 29 April 

Western Derby Bash 
(family event) 

 
Wed 3 May 

Rosary (Month of 
Mary) 2.45pm Chapel 

 
Fri 5 May 

Year 6 Class Assembly 
@ 9.00am 

 
Tues 9 May 

Early School Closure @ 
12.30pm 

www.mmps.wa.edu.au 
admin@mmps.wa.edu.au 

Mary’s Mount Primary School 

CHRIST   +  WISDOM  +  COMMUNITY  +  TRADITION  +  RESPONSIBILITY 

IMPORTANT DATES IN TERM 2  
    SCHOOL CLOSEDðTUESDAY 25 A PRIL  & FRIDAY  28 A PRIL  
    EARLY CLOSUREðTUESDAY 9 M AY @ 12.30 PM 



Over many years we have been trying to find a project for our Year 6 students to 
participate in as part of their Christian service, hence Food Bank is a fantastic 
organisation that we can now start commencing a partnership with over, hopefully, 
many years. The students are very excited to be leading us with this project and you 
will hear from them more and more over the coming term. 

The project calls for us to give food items (non-perishables) whenever we can. 

We will have a bin in the office collecting various food items and Food Bank will have a 
regular pick up service from us. The students would also like to keep a running record 
of the foods we collect and give an update to our community as we progress along the 
year which will be a great guide for us. 

Please note that there is no pressure on families to keep giving, it is just a drop off point 
and when families can give they give. At the same time we help a great cause. 

EARLY CLOSE 

By now all families will have received notification that we will be having an early close on Tuesday 9 May. School will finish at 
12.30pm – only for that day! As the letter stated, this is for staff training as part of the new curriculum on ‘Keeping Safe Child 
Protection’. Please keep this in your calendar. 

EASTER PLAY 

On Wednesday of this week our Year 6 students lead us through and performed a very touching Easter play which told the 
story of Jesus on his last days on earth. Congratulations and thank you to the students, and a big thank you to Mr Leeder for 
preparing the students with this. 

JANE TAYLOR ON LONG SERVICE 
LEAVE IN TERM 2 

Jane Taylor from our school office will be 
taking long service leave for part of next 
term. To assist Gabby Hoffmann in the 
school office, Jenny Avila will be helping 
out for a few days each week. We wish 
Jane an enjoyable holiday to Northern 
Ireland, and we welcome Jenny to our 
team. 

MARY—MONTH OF MAY 

Once again we will be honouring the 
Blessed Virgin Mary during the month of 
May with the rosary. Every Wednesday 
in May at 2.45pm in the school chapel, 
we invite you to come and say the rosary 
with us. An intentions box will be placed 
in the chapel for any families who would 
like to place special requests for prayers. 

Again, I wish you all a very safe and 
Happy Holy Easter and school holidays. 
Travel safe and see you all next term. 

{ŀƴŘǊƻ /ƻƴƛƎƭƛƻ 
Principal 

LEARNING is what we do.                                         

We are committed to 

learning at every level. 

How did I model learning 
to those around me today? 



Maryõs Mount Catholic Identity  
Look Closer 

Praise him. Why do we praise God? After all, God 
knows He is good and powerful. One reason is that 
when we praise God we feel blessed. Even when 
we have big problems, praising God helps us keep 
them in perspective.  

Prayer 

Praise to you Lord Jesus! You are our Redeemer, 
Saviour of the World. Hosanna in the highest! 

Why do we do that? 

On Palm Sunday we remember the Lord’s joyful 
entry into Jerusalem. The Gospel tell of crowds 
laying branches on the road before Jesus and 
proclaiming him as King, yet before the week is out, he has been betrayed and crucified. Palm Sunday highlights 
the paradox of Christ’s kingship: our palms represent his victory that comes only through suffering and self-
sacrifice. 

An Easter Epiphany! 

This week our Year 5 students helped us celebrate an end of term Mass.  After Mass Mr C had a chat to our 
students about Holy Week and Easter.  The students answered his questions and many of them said that it is the 
day that Jesus ‘rose from the dead’. 

That got me thinking, we are so accustomed to hearing that Jesus has risen that we tend to think “Oh yeah, I 
know all about that!”  By doing this we tend to lose sight of the true grace of Easter.  Think about it, Jesus rose 
from the dead!  Death wasn’t the end, instead it was only the beginning.  By thinking of it this way the 
resurrection should be the centre of our lives. 

Easter is the main gig in the Christian calendar, even bigger than Christmas. That He is risen is the heart of 
Christianity, the very essence and epitome of our faith. But the essence of Easter is almost something that we 
can take for granted at times. And in our deeply ‘secular’ culture it’s not hard to see why. As a kid, Good Friday 
was the day I would watch a Christian movie like the Ten Commandments.  Now there are no Christian 
programmes broadcast on the TV. And the AFL want to play games on Good Friday. This would never have been 
the case years ago.  

Jesus’ resurrection reminds us that there is so much more to all of us, that our lives are truly a gift.  What is your 
goal in life?  Where does your heart lie?  Our life should only have one ultimate goal, which is to prepare us for 
our own resurrection in Christ.  Some times our lives get so caught up in things that really do not matter.  Our 
house, our car, the amount of money we have.  These are things that we cannot take with us when we end our 
earthly lives.   

My daughters’ Principal recently wrote in their newsletter comparing faith to AFL.  He is a very passionate North 
Melbourne supporter.  He wrote that we all follow a team of some sort and that we are drawn to them because 
we connect with them in one way or the other.  There is also an element of believing in the team’s future.  This 
is what it should be like with our faith.  Connecting with God and having faith should all be important to us.  The 
commitment we have to our AFL team should mirror the same level 
of commitment to our faith.  And just as there are times we may not 
be an avid follower when our team is being beaten we also make 
excuses for not making time for God such as ‘I’m just busy at the 
moment’. 

Many of our children were dressed in their teams’ colours during our 
Project Compassion Free Dress day.  I too love wearing my Eagles 
shirt or my Air Jordan shoes.  But do I do the same with my faith?  
Here at Mary’s Mount Primary School it’s pretty easy for us because  

The Word  
Jesus told two disciples to 

bring him a donkey and her 

colt from a nearby village. 

So the disciples brought the 

donkey and colt, threw their 

cloaks on them, and Jesus 

rode into Jerusalem. People 

spread their cloaks on the 

road and waved branches that they had cut from trees, 

calling ñHosanna! God bless him who comes in the 

name of the Lord! Hosanna in the highest!ò 



We hope you enjoyed your Hot X Buns 

Thank you to everyone who purchased Hot X Buns this 
week. We raised $100 which will go into P&F funds. 

Thank you to Baker’s Delight Kalamunda for your 
generous offer and help with co-ordinating this 

fundraiser. 

Maryõs Mount Catholic Identity  
we are a Catholic school.  We are all connected by that.  However, do I live out my faith outside of school such 
as by the way I treat others or go to Sunday Mass to thank God?  By walking around the school talking to 
students, parents and staff I can see this commitment is strong in our community.   

This Easter I hope you all find the time to stop and reflect on the true message of the resurrection and to be 
grateful for all the good you have in your life.  Jesus was an awesome person and there was no greater thing 
than giving his life for us.  His passion to make this world better was the centre of his interactions with others.  I 
can only imagine what went through his head on Good Friday but he did not lose sight of thinking of us.  But 
remember Jesus did not die for us to be miserable.  We should delight to the fullest all day, every day.  Maybe a 
good start is eating some chocolate bunnies (and if you are like me, just the ears!!). 
Enjoy your children over the next two weeks and delight in the good times you have with them. 
/ƭƛƴǘƻƴ tŀȅƴŜ 
Assistant Principal 

Parent Volunteer’s Workshop 
On Tuesday 28 March, we held our fourth Parent Volunteers Workshop. This year we had seven new parents join  
the program and four parents volunteering again from last year. It is great to have so many parents available and 
willing to assist with individual and small groups of children. Parent volunteers are a wonderful asset to our school 
in providing the best education possible for our students at Mary’s Mount.  
Volunteers, you have now been assigned to a class and will be contacted before the end of the term so you are 
ready to start in Term 2. You will also be informed next term as to which assembly we will be presenting you with 
your certificates of participation. 
On behalf of the staff, we thank you again for your ongoing support.  
WŀǎƳƛƴŜ hΩ.ǊƛŜƴ 
Literacy Coordinator  

Enrolments close at the end of Week 2 of next Term - Friday 5 May. There are limited spaces based on the 
teacher's maximum student capacity on each teaching day so of course the earlier a parent expresses interest in 
lessons the easier for us. 
Please register via www.kalamundamusicacademy.com.au  

Kalamunda Music Academy Term 2 Enrolments 

http://www.kalamundamusicacademy.com.au/
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Waste Wise School’s Program 

Year 5 Compost Incursion 

As you know, we were able to purchase two new compost 
tumblers with the Waste Wise School Infrastructure Grant we 
received earlier this term. To kick start our compost program, 
last Thursday our Year 5 students participated in a compost 
incursion organised by the Waste Wise Schools Program. Our 
students took a close look at compost and learnt about the 
process, what they can and can’t compost and why we 
should be composting. Next term, our Green Team are 
looking forward to implementing our school 
composting program using the information they learnt 
at this incursion.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

** EASTER TIP : Did you know that the 

foil on your easter eggs is 100% recyclable? So this 

Easter, why donõt you roll your easter wrappers into a 

little ball and place them in an aluminium can and 

recycle the whole lot responsibly.  
 

.ŜƭƛƴŘŀ IŜƴŘŜǊǎƻƴ 
Waste Wise Committee Member 
 

 

Collect your 
batteries over the 

school holidays and 
bring them to school 

Scan the QR code  

here to watch a video 

from the 

Compost Incursion! 

On Wednesday 29 March we held our annual Lapathon. 

Thank you to all of our wonderful students who participated and thank 

you to all of the parents who came along and walked laps with their 

children. It was a fun morning. 

It’s great to see so many Lapathon donations have been returned to the 

school office. We are still accepting them, so if you didn’t get a chance to 

return yours this week, please bring it into school next term.  

!ƴƎŜƭŀ {ƳƛǘƘ 

LAPATHON! Thank you for your Donations! 
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Our Vegie Garden is off to a good start! 

The Vegie Patch is off to a good start after the initial hard 
work from the Year One’s. Their lettuce seedlings are 
thriving and the multi-coloured carrots have settled in 
well. The remaining cucumber seedlings that survived 
(from little curious hands pulling some out earlier) are all 
fruiting and ready for harvest. 
The Year Four class have recently visited with Miss West 
to plant some new seedlings of our kind donation from 
Dawsons Forrestfield.  

 
After they had a play in the Nature playground, the Year 
Fours were treated to some cold watermelon during our 
garden talk. We then planted multi-coloured Beetroot, 
multi-coloured Chard (Silverbeet) and the next crop of 
lettuce. 
It was interesting to see that the watermelon showed 
the effects of the recent “hot-then-wet” unusual 
weather patterns we have been experiencing this 
summer. So we expanded the garden talk to discuss 
Climate Change. ²Ƙŀǘ ŎŀǳǎŜǎ /ƭƛƳŀǘŜ /ƘŀƴƎŜΚ And how 
do we stop it? We discussed the need to conserve 
energy and move towards both renewable & clean 
energy sources.  
I was very impressed that a few of the students had even 
heard of nuclear fusion and knew what I was talking 
about! 
“Oh, that’s the one from lasers isn’t it?” shouted one 
excited kid. 
“Uh, yes that’s right.” I said surprised and impressed. 
“Ah yeah, I’ve heard of that,” murmured one. “Me too!” 
Said another. 
I repeated this same talk to the Year Two’s class with 
Miss Thresher when they came to the garden to do some 
planting. Again I was surprised to learn there were two 
students in that class who also knew about nuclear 
fusion. We are blessed to have some very smart little 
scientists in our school! So very cool! 
And finally, a big thankyou to the parents who have 
come to our Market Days and bought some produce. 
Your support is greatly appreciated and helps with the 
ongoing success of the Vegie Patch. And if you too have 
a passion to help teach the kids and get involved in any 
capacity with the garden, please feel free to contact me 
too. 
CƛƴŜǧŜ aŀŎƻƭƛƴƻ 

Vegie Garden Co-ordinator 

 

A big thankyou to Charlie and his team at 

Dawsons Forrestfield for their kind donation of 

vegetable seedlings for our Vegie Garden. 

мΦ ±L{L¢ ǘƘŜ .ǊƻƻƪǿƻƻŘ wŜŀƭǘȅ CŀŎŜōƻƻƪ 
ǇŀƎŜ 

нΦ LIKE their page 
3. COMMENT ‘Mary’s Mount Primary 

School on the fundraising post 
 

Each COMMENT will earn MMPS $1 up to $1000 so 
please tell your friends and family and ask them to 

comment too.  
 

If every family in our school gets a few friends to 
do this too, we will earn our school $1000.  It’s the 
only way we will get to this amount, so please ask 

everyone! 

bƻǿ ǘƻ ǎǘŀǊǘ ǇƭŀƴƴƛƴƎΧ 
 ²Ƙŀǘ ǎƘƻǳƭŘ ǿŜ ǎǇŜƴŘ Ϸмллл ƻƴΚ 

/ƻƳǇŜǝǝƻƴ ŎƭƻǎŜǎ 9ƴŘ ƻŦ !ǇǊƛƭΦ 

The simplest fundraising ever!  
Parents, please comment on a FB 
Page and we will earn $1 each 

time 
Don’t forget to ask your friends 

and family too!! 
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The kitchen herb garden is full of fun scented herbs for students to use at 
playtime and rub the leaves with their fingers to see if they can recognise the 
scents. Here's what we planted:  

¶ Culinary lavender 

¶ Peppermint geranium 

¶ Lime scented geranium 

¶ Calendula - edible flowers 

¶ Nasturtium- edible flowers 

¶ Lemon basil 

¶ Thyme 

¶ Pineapple sage 

¶ Lemon mint 

¶ Spearmint 

¶ Peppermint 

¶ Chocolate mint  

In addition to the herb garden, an outdoor classroom was added last weekend thanks to many parents who helped 
out our busy bee. A special delivery was then made on Friday which we will tell you more about next term! 

CŀȅŜ ϧ YŀǘŜ 

Nature Playground Co-ordinators 

Outdoor Classroom Latest Addition to the Nature Playground 

Harmony Day @ MMPS 

There was a definite 
celebration of embracing 
Australia’s cultural 
diversity last week at 
Mary’s Mount Primary 
School. All the school 
community came 
together to enjoyed a 
special assembly to listen 
to the choir students 
perform a few items, one being the Harmony Day Song. We placed our 
individual hand prints on our very own Mary’s Mount Harmony Day 
Tree to the iconic song “Land down under” by Men at Work. Everyone 
left with a sense of the Harmony Day message that “Everyone 
belongs”. 

After a week of multicultural activities and discussions within the 
classrooms the week ended with a special visit from Bernard 
Mangakahia a performing artist and storyteller from the Polynesian 
Islands. Bernard danced, sang a shared stories from the heart from 
other lands. The students thoroughly enjoyed being immersed in a 
multicultural experience that will be surely remembered by all for a long time. 

.ŜƭƛƴŘŀ IŜƴŘŜǊǎƻƴ 

Harmony Day Co-ordinator 
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Life Education Van 

Winter Uniform Worn in Terms 2 & 3 
Uniform Shop Hours 

Tuesday 2:45pm to 3:15pm           Thursday 8:30am to 9:00am 

ONLINE CANTEEN  
www.ouronlinecanteen.com.au 

When using the Online ordering system, please ensure your childôs CLASS details (Year Level or Teacherôs Name) 
are included so we know where to send your order too.  
Tracey & Jenny 
Uniform Shop Co-Ordinators 

The Life Education Van will be visiting Mary’s Mount Primary School in Week 1 of Term 2 (26 and 
27 April) for the 4-Year-Old Kindy to Year 5 Students.  
Life Education is a non-government, not-for-profit organisation working with schools to deliver a 
curriculum-based program that empowers children to make safe and healthy lifestyle choices. 
Life Education has been operating for more than 35 years, and have delivered their programs to 
nearly 5 million children throughout Australia in that time.  

The programs support children, teachers and families to explore a range of health topics including nutrition, body 
knowledge, resilience, decision making, social skills, physical activity, personal safety, medicines and cyber-safety. 
Providing opportunities to develop knowledge, understanding and skills is important in positively influencing 
health behaviours.  
Education Van will be open for parents to have a look inside and ask any questions on Wednesday 26 from 2:40-
3:10pm.   
WŀǎƳƛƴŜ hΩ.ǊƛŜƴ 
PP Teacher 

 

Term 2 will see a change to our usual program of sporting activity. 
Last year I surveyed the children in Years 3 to 6 on their thoughts about cross country running. An 
overwhelming majority expressed their preference for cross country running to be an optional sport outside of 
usual class sport sessions and other sports be covered during class sport time. Hence, Years 3 to 6 will be 
covering the skills incorporated in Netball, Football and Soccer during Term 2 which will lead us into upcoming 
carnivals. Cross country running training will be held during lunchtimes and before and after school. There will 
be more information of times early next term. Children in Years 3 to 6 are invited to attend any or all of the 
sessions they wish. Cross country running will still be a minor component of the junior classes sport lessons. 
We will still be holding Cross Country Carnival on 25 May and classes will come out to cheer their peers running 
during this event. The Interschool Cross Country Carnival will be held on Friday June 9. I will have more 
information on this next term. 
 
Here are some training tips for children wishing to make a start over the holidays: 

¶ Wear running shoes that fit properly and feel comfortable. 
¶ Don’t eat anything 5-10 minutes before you exercise. Avoid foods that are sugary or high in fat – 

try a banana, an apple or some dried fruit. 
¶ Do some light stretching to warm up your muscles. 
¶ Always run in a safe area, preferable in view of parents. 
¶ Stay hydrated – drink plenty of water. 
¶ Relax when you run and pace yourself – walk if you need to. 
 

5ŜƴƛǎŜ tƻƭƭŀŜǊǎ 
Physical Education Teacher 
 

Term 2 Sport Program Changes 

http://www.ouronlinecanteen.com.au


If you would like to advertise your business here 

please email admin@mmps.wa.edu.au for details. 

Community News 

PERTH CHILDREN’S HOSPITAL VOLUNTEERS 
 Since 1929, the volunteer presence at Princess Margaret 
Hospital has been extremely important to the experience 
that our patients and families have during their time here. 
Their concern for people and their ability to create an 
atmosphere of friendliness and goodwill is invaluable. With 
the exciting move to the world class Perth Children’s 
Hospital we are expanding the volunteer team and we are 
recruiting now for a variety of roles. If you are aged 18+, and 
want to make a positive difference to the lives of children 
and their families who visit the hospital then we would like 
to hear from you. You can download an application form 
from our website: http://www.cahs.health.wa.gov.au/
help_us/volunteers_pmh.htm . Once an application has been 
received you will be asked for interview and if successful will 
commence induction and training.  We are looking for 
people who can commit to a minimum of 4 hours per week 
(1 shift). If you need further information contact Andy 
Wahid, Coordinator Volunteer Services 08 9340 8716 or 
email andy.wahid@health.wa.gov.au . 

http://www.cahs.health.wa.gov.au/help_us/volunteers_pmh.htm
http://www.cahs.health.wa.gov.au/help_us/volunteers_pmh.htm
mailto:andy.wahid@health.wa.gov.au

